
 

ball game, so stay tuned.    

We were very well received at 

the Memorial Day Parade in 

Aiken. Our members drove 

nine vehicles and enjoyed 

plugging in with Bob Young’s 

group from the Augusta area.  

Lee Porter and Johnny & 

Ruthie Mayo represented 

MVCSC at VVA Chapter 

303’s Memorial Day ceremo-

ny at Memorial Park in Colum-

bia (see pics below).  

Next up is the Lexington 

County Peach Festival Pa-

rade in Gilbert on July 4th. 

Contact me or John Peck to 

sign up! 

Meanwhile, stay safe, thanks 

for what you do, and... 

Keep ‘em rolling!             Dave 

David Cartledge 

 

I hope everyone enjoyed a 

healthy and pleasant spring. 

Summer temperatures are 

already here in full measure, 

so stay hydrated and careful 

when you are outside. 

I want to thank John and Jef-

frey for their continuing efforts 

to improve the condition of our 

compound. We also received 

good news from the Five 

Points Business Association 

for our logistical support of the 

St. Patrick’s Day Festival.   

The club received a generous 

donation for our efforts, and 

discussion is underway to 

potentially expand our part-

nership with Five Points. 

The University of South Caro-

lina wants us to participate in 

their military appreciation day 

in November at a home foot-

President’s Corner 
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MVCSC Officers 
and Board Mem-
bers 

• David Cartledge, President 
[803-960-3731] cart-
ledge_d@yahoo.com  

• John T. Peck, Treasurer [803
-414-7059] 
m818peck@yahoo.com 

• Lee Porter, Secretary [803-
546-1772] por-
terlp@bellsouth.net 

• Marty Parler [803-466-5050] 
martyparler@gmail.com 

• Tony Saxton [910-964-0824] 
rocky_in_iraq06@yahoo.c
om 

• Mailing address: 36 Castle 
Hall Lane Columbia, SC 
29209 

• Newsletter: Lee Porter 
[information above] 
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The MVCSC Board of Directors met on 25 May 

2022 with all directors present. Secretary and 

St. Patrick’s Day Festival liaison Lee Porter pre-

sented a generous donation to the club treasur-

er from the Five Points Business Association 

for the club’s logistical support of the Festival.  

The Board also approved the continuation of 

discussions with the Five Points Association 

about additional fundraising opportunities in 

the future. Any new proposals will have to be 

approved by MVCSC, the Five Points executive 

director, and their Board of Directors.  

The MVCSC newsletter, Under the Hood, will be published on a quarterly ba-

sis beginning in June 2022. Announcements and time sensitive information 

will be shared between issues via email.   

Respectfully submitted, 

Lee Porter, Secretary 
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8 June 2022 MVCSC Monthly Meeting Minutes 

Secretary Lee Porter called the meeting to order at 1800. Twelve members were in attend-

ance. Following the Pledge of Allegiance and club prayer/moment of silence for POW’s and 

MIA’s, the minutes from the May 2022 meeting were approved. Treasurer John Peck provid-

ed the most recent financial report including balances from the savings and checking ac-

counts. Deposits were acknowledged from the sponsor of the St. Patrick’s Day Festival for 

logistical support, from a local legal firm for advertising, and from VVA Chapter 303 for 

support of the MVCSC mission. A new two-stage 80 gallon air compressor was purchased . 

Several members contributed to the President’s Report. Member Brad O. reported that 

community feedback following the club’s participation in the Aiken Memorial Day Parade 

was very positive. The next scheduled MVCSC event is the Lexington County Peach Festi-

val  Parade on July 4th.  John Peck is organizing a cookout at the club compound following 

the Parade.  Lee then updated the members about additional fundraising opportunities that 

the MVCSC Board is considering for the fall and spring.  

The next monthly meeting is 13 July 2022 at the club compound.  

Respectfully submitted, 

Lee Porter, MVCSC Secretary 

 

For Sale Picture Below 

1954 Willys M38A1 

Frame-off Restoration 

by David Cartledge 

New brakes, wiring 

harness and tie rods 

Solid engine and 

transmission 

$15K Negotiable 

Contact Information 

for David on Page 1 

Page 2 
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MVCSC Lines Up at the Aiken SC Memorial Day Parade 
May 28, 2022 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Sign Up Today! 

Join other MVCSC 

Members and 

Friends in the 

Lexington County 

Peach Festival 

Parade 

July 4, 2022 

Gilbert, SC 

Contact David C. or 

John P. to 

Participate! 

 

Dates to Save 

October 2—Five 

Points Fundraiser 

November 11-

Veterans Day 

November 12-13– 

Monroe Air Show 

November 19-

UofSC Military 

Appreciation Day 
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MVCSC is incorporated in South Carolina 

as a nonprofit organization, and  is 

recognized as tax exempt under section 

501 (c) (3) of the Internal Revenue Code. 

Donations are tax exempt to the degree 

allowed by law. MVCSC is an affiliate 

member of the Military Vehicle Preservation 

Association, an international  organization 

providing technical support and historical 

research for local efforts in vehicle 

restoration and public education. 

 

 

“Just say no to chrome!” 

Affiliations  

“UNDER THE HOOD” is the official publication of the 

Military Vehicle Collectors of South Carolina and is a 

monthly email publication meant as a service to the 

members of MVCSC and other interested persons and 

organizations. The views expressed herein are those of the 

writers and do not necessarily reflect positions of MVCSC. 

All MVCSC members are invited to submit articles, 

pictures, and first hand accounts for publication on 

subjects that are relevant to military history and historic 

military vehicle preservation. The Board of Directors and 

the editor reserve the right to edit for length and content 

that is appropriate to the organization’s mission and 

requirements as a 501(c)(3) incorporated in the State of 

South Carolina.   

 

 

 

A Moment of Silence at Memorial Park 
Thanks to VVA Chapter 303 

 

 

 
 


